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TOPICS 
Volume: 6  Issue: 5  May 2023 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 400 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or pursuant to 
legal matters. 
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NOTICE OF ANNUAL 
ELECTORS MEETING 

An Annual Electors Meeting will be held in the 
Tambellup 

Council Chambers, 
46-48 Norrish St, Tambellup,  

on Thursday 18 May 2023 commencing at 3.00pm. 
All members of the community are welcome. 

 
AGENDA 

1. Attendance and apologies 
2. Confirmation of previous minutes 

• Annual Electors Meeting 15 September 
2022 

3. Annual Report – 2021/2022 
• President’s Report 
• Financial Report 

4. General Business 
5. Close 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 9825 3555    Fax: 9825 1152 Email: mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

SHIRE SHORTS  
May 2023 

An Annual Electors Meeting will be held on 
Thursday 18 May, commencing at 3.00pm at the 
Tambellup Council Chambers.  All residents are 

welcome to attend. 
The next Ordinary meeting of the Council will be 
held on Thursday 18 May 2023 commencing at 
4.30pm, at the Tambellup Council Chambers.  

Members of the public are welcome to attend all 
Council meetings. 

 
STAFF UPDATE  
We are pleased to welcome Leigh Smit, who       
commenced on the works crew during April.  Leigh 
will be working with the construction team, on the 
grader. 
Recruitment of a mechanic is being finalised, and we 
anticipate our new staff member will commence    
during May.   
 
FLAT ROCKS WIND FARM  
Prior to the April Council meeting, Councillors and 
senior staff were provided with a tour of the wind 
farm site, to better understand the scope and scale 
of the project. With only a handful of bases left to be 
constructed, it was a timely opportunity to inspect the 
work that has gone into the footings of each tower 
before concreting, and then the finished site ready 
for turbine installation.   

Councillors were also able to inspect the condition of 
Warrenup Rd, which receives large volumes of traffic 
while the project is under construction.   
 
FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 
• The Council considered a request for public 

acknowledgement of war service for those men 
and women who returned from various conflicts. 
Presently the Honour Rolls are located in our 
Town Halls, which are not readily available to the 
public.  Staff will investigate alternative options. 

• The recommendation from the Bush Fire Advisory 
Committee for appointment of Bush Fire Control 
Officers for the 2023/2024 fire season was        
endorsed. We thank the following volunteer       
personnel for their contribution to fire prevention in 
our Shire: 

  
• The Shire’s Ranger, Stephanie Swain, and CESM, 

Cindy Pearce, were also appointed as Bush Fire 
Control Officers. 

• With the introduction of the new Work Health and 
Safety Act 2020, impacts on the Shire’s duty of 
care to volunteers have been considered.  The 
Council endorsed amendments to the existing   
Policy 6.2 Appointment of Bush Fire Control      
Officers, to include minimum standards for training 
for all volunteer bush fire brigade members.  More 
information will be communicated to the brigades 
in the near future.  

• The Council endorsed the new Public Health and 
Wellbeing Plan 2023-2027.  This Plan has been 
developed to comply with State Government      
requirements in association with the introduction of 
the Public Health Act 2016.   

• The Council adopted a Roads Hierarchy, which is 
a strategic document that will assist in determining 
minimum maintenance standards for each         
category of road, identify where capital works are         
required, and assist in prioritising projects for the 
annual works program.   

• The Roads Hierarchy, and Public Health and   
Wellbeing Plan are available for viewing on the 
Shire’s website, https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/
council/your-council/shire-plans.aspx 

• A development application to allow water          
discharge into Lot 536 Nardlah Rd was approved 
with conditions. 

• Two development applications for farm shed on 
Lot 5043 White Rd and Lot 5761 Eureka Rd were 
approved with conditions. 

• Fees and charges relating to Broomehill Caravan 
park cabin rental were reviewed. From 1 May 
2023, the following charges will apply: 

   2 bedroom cabin 
   $140.00 per night (up to 6 nights)   

 $125.00 per night (7 nights or more) 
   1 bedroom cabin  
   $120.00 per night (up to 6 nights) 
   $105.00 per night (7 nights or more) 

- Broomehill East Brigade Josh Holmes 

- Broomehill West Brigade Brant Dennis 

- Broomehill Central Brigade Andrew Webster 

- Tambellup East Brigade Chris Rumble 

- Tambellup West Brigade Jedd Herbert 

- Tambellup VFES (town) Laurie Hull 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council/your-council/shire-plans.aspx
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council/your-council/shire-plans.aspx
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 The existing cabin bond of $200, and discount on 
bookings exceeding 28 days will be removed. 

• In-principle support of future cycling infrastructure 
projects was provided by the Council, to allow for 
identified projects to be incorporated in the          
Department of Transport’s Great Southern Cycling 
Strategy 2050. 

• The Annual Report for 2021/2022 was adopted.  An 
Annual Electors Meeting will be held on Thursday 
18 May 2023, in the Council Chambers              
commencing at 3.00pm. 

• The minutes for the Bush Fire Advisory Committee 
meeting held on 22 March 2023 were received. 

• Minutes of all Council meetings are available on the 
Shire’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au . 

 
WORKS 
As we get near the end of the financial year, a      
number of construction projects are scheduled for       
completion.  Sealing on sections of Tieline Rd,     
Tambellup West Rd, Warrenup Rd, Toolbrunup Rd 
and Chillicup Rd will be undertaken early in May.  
Please observe signage in place on these roads as 
works progress, and drive to the conditions. 
We were pleased to receive some positive feedback 
about the excellent presentation of the Broomehill 
Recreational Complex grounds and oval for the    
cricket grand final held in March.  Our parks and    
gardens team spends a great deal of time maintaining 
our sporting facilities, and managing these             
requirements along with those of the numerous parks, 
gardens and public spaces that are under the shire’s 
management can take some juggling.  Well done 
team, and congratulations to the Broomehill Cricket 
Club on their win! 
 
ANZAC DAY 
Attendances at our community-led Anzac services 
appear to be increasing each year, and this year not 
even the prospect of inclement weather seemed to 
impact numbers. 
In Broomehill, Cr Doug Barritt read from the diaries of 
Walter Stewart who farmed at ‘Malludup’ on Pallinup 
Rd.      
During World War I Mr Stewart served with the       
19th Light Horse Regiment, before transferring to the 
1st Squadron of the Australian Flying Corps. His diary 
was from his time spent serving in Palestine in 
1916/1917, 
The address delivered by the Tambellup CWA        
focused on those who were left behind to carry on – 
the women of our community, the establishment of 
the Women’s Land Army, the community fundraising 
efforts to support a variety of war-related causes, and 
of course, the need for farming women to continue 
farming. The theme continued with Andrew Bradshaw 
performing his original song ‘Can You Imagine’ – a 
poignant moment for those attending. 
Congratulations to the Broomehill Heritage Group, 
Tambellup Lions Club and Tambellup CWA on their 
organisation of such memorable services. 
 

 
ROAD SAFETY DURING SEEDING OPERATIONS 
It’s that time of the year again when a lot of heavy 
machinery will be moving around the Shire.  Farmers, 
your licensing concession on tractors, self-propelled 
sprayers, spray equipment etc., contains conditions 
which may include the requirement to only travel on 
roads between sunrise and sunset, may require a 
flashing light, and may need to have an ‘over width’ 
sign attached.  In the event of an accident involving 
other road users, if conditions of your licence are not 
complied with, motor vehicle injury insurance will not 
apply and penalties may be incurred.  We encourage 
all road users to be patient if you encounter heavy 
machinery being transported on our roads. For more 
information please contact Jacinta or Megan at the 
Shire Administration offices. 
 
NATIONAL ROAD SAFETY WEEK 

 
Every year, approximately 1200 people are killed and 
another 44,000* are seriously injured on Australian 
roads. Traffic injury is the biggest killer of Australian 
children under 15 and the second-biggest killer of all 
Australians aged between 15 and 24. These numbers 
are growing every year but are preventable if we 
choose to Drive So Others Survive! 
National Road Safety Week is an annual initiative 
from the Safer Australian Roads and Highways 
(SARAH) Group, partnering road safety organisations 
and Government. The week highlights the impact of 
road trauma and ways to reduce it. For more          
information, head over to 
 https://roadsafetyweek.com.au/, and keep an eye on 
the Shire’s Facebook page. 
*https://www.aaa.asn.au/wp-content/
uploads/2019/09/AAA-Reviving-Road-Safety-
2019.pdf 
 
FEEDBACK 
We welcome feedback from our residents and       
customers. If you would like to provide feedback on 
Shire related matters, there are a number of ways 
you can do this: 
• Attend in person at either of our Administration 

Offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 
• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 

6320; 
• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous 
complaints. For all methods, please include your 
name and contact details so we are able to respond 
to you. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
https://roadsafetyweek.com.au/
file:///C:/Users/CRC%20Tambellup/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/SLMTLSXQ/*%20https:/www.aaa.asn.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/AAA-Reviving-Road-Safety-2019.pdf
file:///C:/Users/CRC%20Tambellup/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/SLMTLSXQ/*%20https:/www.aaa.asn.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/AAA-Reviving-Road-Safety-2019.pdf
file:///C:/Users/CRC%20Tambellup/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/SLMTLSXQ/*%20https:/www.aaa.asn.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/AAA-Reviving-Road-Safety-2019.pdf
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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  Dogs off lead   
 

Did you know that if you are taking your dog for a walk, it must 
be on a lead at all times unless in a prescribed off lead exercise 
area? 

 
This law is in place to protect other members of the public and 
your pet from injury. 

 

Q:  Why is it best to walk my dog on a lead? 
 

  It's a great good neighbour policy, as it prevents your dog from trespassing on the neighbour’s property 
during your walk. It also keeps your dog from jumping on people you encounter, ensuring that your dog has 
the chance of being properly introduced. 

 

  Improved companionship. A well trained and lead-obedient dog is a pleasure to walk with.  

 

  Walking your dog on a lead will prevent the spread of disease. It is less likely that your dog will be exposed 
to Parvovirus or other diseases. A leashed dog can be restrained from sniffing the droppings of other animals.  

 

  A lead is commonly referred to as "Your Pet's Lifeline," protecting your pet from traffic and unrestrained 
animals. Accidents or animal bites are greatly reduced when responsible dog owners obey the law.  

 

  It's a great way to reward your dog. Your dog will immediately respond with a wagging tail the moment he 
or she sees you holding the lead.  

 

  It's a great identification tool, symbolizing that the dog has an owner if you become separated during an 
outing, as a finder will see the lead and identification tag attached to the dog's collar to find you. 

 

  It’s a great relief to wildlife, by keeping your dog from chasing them.  

 

Q:  Where should my dog be on a lead? 
In all public places, including footpaths, roads and verges, car-parks, fuel stations, rest areas and playgrounds 
that are not dog prohibited areas 

 

Q:  What is the penalty for walking my dog off lead in a public place? 

By committing a dog off lead offence, you are liable for a $200.00 penalty. This is an offence under Section 31
(3) of the Dog Act 1976. 

 

Q:  Where can my dog go that is off lead? 
At any prescribed off lead exercise area. These are signed as such and usually include the town oval or        
designated parks. If you ever are unsure, please contact the Shire Ranger on 9825 3555 
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Our April Meeting was held on Thursday immediately after Easter and members were happy to 
share their Easter Family Luncheons and Egg Hunts over a delicious morning tea while discussing 
CWA matters. 

 

We wish to acknowledge the following Community Members for their contributions to the  

community over their lifetime. 

 

VALE: Rowland Sprigg, Bill Grant, Gloria Burn, John Howard and Enid Townsend (nee Driver) 

 

Discussion was centered around preparations for Anzac Day as the CWA would be conducting the 
address on the Womens Contributions to War through the Land Army Services and the women of 
Tambellup’s involvement.  A huge thank you to Anne-Marie Lockyer & Aileen Prout for the hours 
dedicated and memorabillia that they sourced for Tambellup’s Contribution to the war efforts. 

 

We wish to welcome Rita Chadbourne back on board and trust that you will enjoy participating in 
what CWA brings to our community. It was decided that we would provide Seniors Soup & Sweets 
on 20

th
 July, 2023. We wish to congratulate Anne-Marie Lockyer for 20 years & Aileen Prout 10 

years service to CWA. Medallions were presented to them both and we thanked  them for their  
dedication and service to the Tambellup CWA and look forward to their continued support. 

 

The Anzac Service was held at 10am on Anzac Day, Tuesday 25
th
 April, 2023 in Tambellup. It was 

a cool & quite windy service but this did not deter all those present, as those present spoke of what 
the Anzac’s would have endured. Anne-Marie Lockyer gave a very interesting address on the Land 
Army Services whilst Aileen Prout spoke the Ode. Winton Nazarri read the poem “On this Hallowed 
Day” 

And the service was concluded with the performance by Andrew Bradshaw of his original 

composition for the women of war “Can you Imagine” 

 

The crowd then strolled down to the CWA Hall to partake of a hot cuppa and a wide selection of  
Anzac biscuits specially baked for the day. The Great Bikkie Bake-off was well supported and     
contested with the winner being Liz Reynalds. Congratulations Liz and special thanks goes to     
Roma Baxter supported by Alice Sprigg as our judges. Thank you to all those that participated. 

 

The May gathering will be a get together for Mothers Day watching Moving Film about Tambellup in 
the 1970’s. Please come along and bring a friend with morning tea to share. This gathering will take 
place at the St John Ambulance Sub Centre. Hope to see you all there…….. 

 

 CWA 2023 

Thursday, 11th May, 2023 

 At 10.00am @ CWA Rooms 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Rachael for further information 0408 938 184 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Alternate Mondays 9am to 11am 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Caitlin 0459 445 994 / Marni 0400 501 848 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Would you like to submit something 
into TOPICS? 

Its easy!! 
Email: tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or         
Tambellup Shire Offices. 

 

List of prices on page 11 or for further information contact the 
CRC on 9825 1177 

 
STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF THE MONTH 5PM 

NO JANUARY EDITION 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage space 
and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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Principals:       Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848

           Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Sales:     Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Accounts:     Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Agronomist:         Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

          Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Harcourts Realtor:     Glen Phelps – 0400 092 075 

Livestock:      Darren Robertson – 0439 331 509 

Finance:        Brad Kenworthy – 0427 158 318 

DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 
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MRB10069 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

Tambellup WA 6320 

Ph: 9870 0179 

0499 795586 

Email: gkhams@westnet.com.au 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

 1 
Interagency 
Meeting 

6 
Hockey in TA 

2 3 
Afterschool 
Activities 

4 
Taste GS       
Visiting Author 

5 

7 8 
Craft Mornings 

9 10 
Afterschool 
Activities 

11 
CWA Meeting 

12 13 

14 

HAPPY  
MOTHERS 

DAY! 
 

TA Uniting 
Church 

15 16 17 
Afterschool 
Activities 

18 
Soup and Sweets 

19 
Storytime 
 
BH Antiques and 
Collectables Fair 

20 
BH Antiques and 
Collectables Fair 
 
Hockey in BH 

21 22 
Craft Mornings 

23 24 
Afterschool 
Activities 

25 
TA Biggest 
Morning Tea 

26 
Cornershop   
Museum AGM 

27 

28 
TA Uniting 
Church 

29 30 31 
Afterschool 
Activities 

   

May Calendar 2023 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue      EMAIL ADDRESS: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 
 
 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


